
             White Mountain Apache Tribe 

Office of Historic Preservation 

PO Box 1032 

Fort Apache, AZ  85926 
Ph: (928) 338-3033 Fax: (928) 338-6055 

 
To:       Jerry Schoeppner, Director Mining and Minerals Division           

Date:    November 18, 2020 

             Re:       Modification 20-1 to develop a new Zeolite Pit within current Permit Boundary  

            …………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

The White Mountain Apache Tribe Historic Preservation Office appreciates receiving 

information on the project dated;   November 02,  2020.  In regards to this, please attend to the 

following statement below.        

Thank you for allowing the White Mountain Apache tribe the opportunity to review and respond 

to the above proposed development of a new Zeolite Pit within the current Permit Boundary, 

Zeolite Mine, Sierra County, New Mexico (Permit No. S1006RE). 

Please be advised, we reviewed the consultation letter and the information provided, and 

determined the project will “Not have an Adverse Effect” on the tribe’s cultural heritage 

resources and/or traditional cultural properties. No further consultation is necessary and/or 

required. 

Thank you for your continued collaborations in protecting and preserving places of cultural and 

historical importance.  

 

Sincerely, 

Mark  T. Altaha  

White Mountain Apache Tribe – THPO 

Historic Preservation Office  
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